PAPER TERM - 2 CLASS - +2 SUBJECT - HISTORY

Time: 3 hours M.M.: 50

Section-A

- Multiple Choice Questions:-
- 1x10=10
- Answer the following multiple choice questions:-
- वस्तुनिष्ठ प्रश्नः-
- निम्नलिखित बहुविकल्पीय के उत्तर दीजिए:-
- 1. What was the mother tongue of Mughals.
 - (a) Persian

(b) Arabic

(c) Urdu

(d) Turkish

मुगलो की मातृभाषा क्या थी।

(क) पारसी

(ख) अरबी

(ग) उर्दू

- (घ) तुर्की
- 2. What was the real name of Nur Jahan?
 - (a) Noor Mahal
- (b) Mehrurissa
- (c) Bano Begum
- (d) Mumtaz Mahal

नूरजहां का वास्तविक नाम क्या था?

(क) नूरमहल

(ख) मेहरूनिसा

(ग) बानो बेगम

(घ) मुमताज महल

- 3. When was permanent settlement introduced in Bengal?
 - (a) 1757CE
- (b) 1764CE
- (c) 1765CE
- (d) 1793CE

बंगाल में स्थायी बंदोबस्त कब लागू किया था।

- (क) 1757 ई. में
- (ख) 1764 ई. में
- (ग) 1765 ई. में
- (घ) 1793 ई. में
- 4. When did Lord Dalhousie pass the Religious Disabilities Act?
 - (a) 1850CE
- (b) 1853CE
- (c) 1854CE
- (d) 1857CE

लार्ड <mark>डल्हौज़ी ने धार्मिक अयोग्यता अधिनियम कब पारित किया</mark> था।

- (क) 1850 ई. में
- (ख) 1853 ई. में
- (ग) 1854 ई. में
- (घ) 1857 ई. में
- 5. Who was known as 'Danka Shah'?
 - (a) Shah Mal
 - (b) Maulvi Ahmadullah Shah
 - (c) Nana Sahib
 - (d) Kunwar Singh

'डंका शाह' के नाम से कौन प्रसिद्ध था?

(क) शाह मल

- (ख) मौलवी अहमदुल्ला शाह
- (ग) नाना साहिब
- (घ) कुँवर सिंह

6.	Which place was made as trade centre by the					आर्य समाज की स्थापना कब की गई थी?			
	French?					(क)	1870 ई.	(碅)	1872 ई.
	(a)	Calcutta	(b)	Madras		(刊)	1875 ई.	(ঘ)	1873 ई.
	(c)	Goa	(d)	Pondichery	10.	For	how many days co	nstitut	ent Assembly held
	फ्रांसी	फ्रांसीसियो ने किस स्थान को अपना व्यापारिक केन्द्र बनाया था?				its n	its meetings?		
	(क)	कलकत्ता	(碅)	मद्रास		(a)	150 days	(b)	160 days
	(刊)	गोवा	(ঘ)	पांडिचेरी		(c)	165 days	(d)	185 days
7.	When was Shimla conference held?					संविधान सभा की कुल कितने दिन बैठकें हुई थी?			
	(a)	1944 CE	(b)	1945 CE		(क)	150 दिन	(碅)	160 दिन
	(c)	1946 CE	(d)	1947 CE		(ग)	165 दिन	(ঘ)	185 दिन
	शिमला सम्मेलन कब हुआ था?					Fill	in t <mark>he bla</mark> nks:-		1x5=5
	(क)	1944 ई. में	(평)	1945 ई. में	11.	Awadh was annexed into the British Empire in			
	(刊)	1946 ई. में	(ঘ)	1947 ई. में			CE.		
8.	Who was the first Satyagrahai?				12.	Suez Canal was opened in CE.			
	(a)	Mahatma Gandhi	(b)	Vinoba Bhave	13.		was the political guru of Mahatm ji.		of Mahatma Gandhi
	(c)	Jawahar Lal Nehru	(d)	Lala Lajpat Rai		ji.			
	प्रथम व्यक्तिगत सत्याग्रही कौन था?				14.	was the famous leader of the Santhals?			
	(क)	महात्मा गांधी	(碅)	विनोबा भावे	15.	Jahangir was also known		as another name.	
	(刊)	जवाहरलाल नेहरू	(ঘ)	लाला लाजपत राय		रिक्त	रिक्त स्थान भरिए:-		
9.	When was Arya Samaj founded?				11.	अवध का ब्रिटिश साम्राज्य मेंई. में विलय किया गया।			
	(a)	1870 CE	(b)	1872 CE	12.	स्वेज	स्वेज नहर कोई. में खोला गया था।		
	(c)	1875 CE	(d)	1873 CE	13.	महात्	नहात्मा गांधी जी के राजनीतिक गुरू थे।		થે।

- 14. संथालो का प्रसिद्ध नेताथा।
- 15. जहाँगीर को अन्य नामसे भी जाना जाता था।

Section-B

Source Based Questions:-

स्त्रोत आधारित प्रश्न:-

अमेरिका में गृहयुद्ध 1861 ई. से 1865 ई. तक चला। इसका भारत के कपास व्यापार पर गहन प्रभाव पड़ा। अमेरिका गृहयुद्ध से पूर्व ब्रिटेन में कच्चे माल के तौर पर आयात की जाने वाली समस्त कपास का तीन चौथाई भाग अमेरिका से आता था। ब्रिटेन के सूती वस्त्र निर्माता काफी लम्बे समय से अमेरिकी कपास पर निर्भर थे। परन्तु वे इस बात से चिंतित आवश्य रहते थे कि यदि यह म्रोत किसी कारण बंद हो गया तो वे बर्बाद हो जाएँगे इस उद्देश्य से कि दुनिया के अन्य भागों में कपास के उत्पादन को प्रोत्साहित किया जाए। उन्होंने 1857 ई. में ब्रिटेन में कपास आपूर्ति संघ की स्थापना की। 1859 ई. में मैनचेस्टर कॉटन कंपनी की नींव रखी गई। इग्लैंड इस मूल निष्कर्ष पर पहुँचा कि यदि किसी कारण अमेरिका से कपास आनी बंद हो जाए तो ऐसी सूरत में भारत से कपास मँगवाई जाए। भारत से कपास मँगवाने के दो प्रमुख कारण थे। प्रथम, भारत की जलवायु एवं भूमि कपास के लिए उपयुक्त थी। दूसरा, यहां सस्ता श्रम उपलब्ध था।

- (क) अमेरिकी गृहयुद्ध का सूती वस्त्र उद्योग पर क्या प्रभाव पड़ा? 2
- (ख) भारत से कपास मंगवाने के क्या कारण थे ?
- (ग) ब्रिटेन मे कपास आपूर्ति संघ की स्थापना कब की गई। 1
 The American Civil war from 1861 to 1865 deeply

affected the cotton trade of India. Before the American Civil War, three-fourths of raw cotton imports of England came from America. The cotton manufacturers of England had for long depended on the American supplier. But they also remained worried about its supply. They feared their ruin if even the supply of American raw cotton was hindered, So to encourage the production of cotton in other parts of the world. They founded the cotton supply association in England in 1857. There after they formed the Manchester Cotton camps in 1859. England had reached a conclusion to import cotton from India in case the supply from America was disrupted. There were two resons to import cotton from India. First the climate and soil of India was suitable for the cultivation of cotton. Secondly if provided cheap labour.

- What was affect of American civil war on the cotton manufactures?
- 2. What were the reasons to import cotton from India?
- When was the cotton supply Association established in England?

Section-C

Answer any three of the following questions:-निम्नित्खित में से किन्हीं तीन प्रश्नों के उत्तर दीजिए:- 3x3=9

- What was Ryotwari System? Explain.
 रैयवतवाड़ी व्यवस्था क्या थी? वर्णन कीजिए।
- Mention any three significances of the census.
 जनगणना के कोई तीन लाभ बताएँ/लिखें।
- 19. What was the policy of 'Divide and Rule' of the British.
 - अंग्रेजो की फूट डालो और राज करो की नीति क्या थी?
- 20. What three problems were faced by Indian Government after the partition of India? भारत विभाजन के पश्चात भारत सरकार को किन तीन समस्याओं का सामना करना पडा?

Section-D

Answer any four of the following questions:-निम्नित्खित में से किन्हीं चार प्रश्नों के उत्तर दीजिए:- 4x4=16

- 21. Why was Ibrahim Lodhi defeated in the first battle of Panipat?
 - पानीपत के प्रथम युद्ध में इब्राहिम लोधी की पराजय क्यों हुई थी?
- 22. What were the main features of Akbar's Rajput Policy?
 - अकबर की राजपूत नीति की प्रमुख विशेषताएँ क्या थी?

- 23. What led to the failure of the Revolt of 1857? 1857 ई. का विद्रोह क्यो असफल हुआ?
- 24. Write a note on Civil Disobedience Movement. सविनय अवज्ञा आंदोलन पर नोट लिखें।
- 25. When and Why was Quit India Movement lanuched?

भारत छोड़ो आंदोलन कब और क्यों शुरू हुआ?

Section-E

Do any one questions:-

मानचित्र कार्य:- (कोई एक प्रश्न कीजिए)

- 26. On the outline Map of India, locate the main centres of Revolt of 1857 CE.
 - भारत के रेखा मानचित्र पर 1857 ई. के विद्रोह के मुख्य केन्द्र दशाईए।
- 27. On the outline Map of India, locate the Empire of Akbar.

भारत के <mark>रेखा मान</mark>चित्र पर अकबर के साम्राज्य को दशाईए।